
TMCC General Membership Meeting 

Sept 10, 2019 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 

Meeting Called to Order at 6:40 PM    28  Members in Attendance 

Neighborhood Security Committee – Matt Kern and Jennifer Vickers 

Matt addressed the membership noting that the Citizens Patrol has provided voluntary security 
patrols for years but interest and membership has waned over time.  In response to an uptick of 
crime in 2014-15 TMCC surveyed the membership and developed options for security patrols 
for the TMCC area. A decision was made to go forward with private security patrols in 2016, 
with an annual expenditure of +/- $70,000.  Current financial support participation rates are 
about 25% of the households. There is also a need for additional volunteers.  

From review of the reported crimes in the area from 2012 to 2018, it appeared that there did 
not appear to be a benefit for the patrols, in light of the reported crime statistics.  In addition, 
the financial support has declined and the committee wants to refocus.  Matt requested 
additional volunteers for the security committee to participate in “brainstorming” sessions to 
come up with ideas.  Several residents had questions concerning the disposition of Citizen’s 
Patrol and the level of data analysis.  One of the issues is that HPD has changed their data 
reporting format/classification and this was taken into account in the committee’s analysis. 

Thursday October 3rd a meeting has been arranged at Cactus Cove to discuss options and ideas 
for improving neighborhood security.  Currently the plan is to continue the patrol until January 
2020. 

There was a reminder that National Night Out is scheduled for October 2nd. 

Officer’s Reports 

Secretary’s Report – The May 14, 2019 Meeting Minutes were not available for the meeting.  

Treasurer’s Report  

Jennifer Wilson reviewed January 1 to August 26, 2019 Financial Report – Following 
review of the Financial Report, including the Profit and Loss Statement, Balance Sheet 
and August/September Check Register which is attached. 

 

 



Committee Reports 

Activities – Miles Sasser recapped the 4th of July Ice Cream Social which was a great success. 
Sept 29th at 5:00 PM the Volunteer Diner is scheduled at Spaghetti Western on North Shepherd. 
The annual Snow Fest is scheduled for Dec 7th   

Beautification – No report. 

Block Captains – A Block Captain is needed for the 900-1000 Block of Shelterwood. 

Deed Restrictions – No report. 

Design Review Committee – There has been a recent review of a house that will have solar 
panels and a house on Shelterwood which was not submitted to the committee when 
construction began. 

Environmental Affairs – Miles Sasser reported that the public comment period has closed for 
the on-going effort for renaming the West 11th Street Park. 

Membership – Laura Bradham addressed the meeting indicating that the membership rate is up 
and the  

Neighborhood Security – See previous notes. 

Programs – State Representative District 134 Sarah Davis will be speaking at the up coming 
meeting concerning the November 2019 Constitution Amendment  

Timbergram – Alison Reynolds spoke and thanked the volunteers for distributing the 
September Timbergram and said that the next edition will be distributed in November asking 
member for articles of interest.  

Timbergreeters – No report 

Website – No report. 

Yard of the Month – Members were encouraged to submit residences for consideration 

Old Business – None 

New Business  - None 

There was a Motion to adjourn at 7:35 PM. 

Next meeting is November 12th at Sinclair Elementary School at 6:30 PM 

These FINAL General Meeting Minutes were prepared by Peter Davies and posted to the 
TMCC website for review, correction and comment. 
 
 
Peter Davies, TMCC Secretary   __________________________________            P. Davies










